May 19, 1969 Mr. George L. MacEwan III 1554 West Washington Street Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53204 Dear Mr. MacEwan: Your letter was received on May-15th. At the request of President Johnson, this Bureau conducted investigation regarding the assassination of President Kennedy and furnished the results to the appropriate authorities. Since the FBI has no authority to independently release any information in these reports, I am unable to be of help to you. Sincerely yours, J. Edgar Hoover John Edgar Hoover Director MAILED, S MAY 191969 COMM-FBI NOTE: Correspondent is not identifiable in Bufiles. : MHB:sae (3) - Hit